












Page 270
AMBLESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

A meeting of Ambleston Community Council was held on Monday 24th November 2014 at the Memorial Hall, Woodstock commencing at 7.30 p m.
Present were:-  Mrs Anne James (Chairman), Messrs Kevin Morris, Bryn Vaughan, Alun Vaughan, 
John Griffiths, Julian Harries, Councillor David Howlett, Pembs County Council and the Clerk.

1. Apologies.

There were no apologies as all members were present.
2. Minutes of the Last Meeting.

Copies of the minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to members. The minutes were agreed as being a true record and were signed.

3. Matters Arising from the Minutes.

(a) STREET LAMP OUTSIDE BERLLAN. Mr Simon Barry of the County Council Street Care Team had informed the Clerk that the street lamp outside Berllan had been removed and would not be replaced. The lamp post remains in situ.
4. Highway Matters.
On 29th October Messrs Bryn Vaughan and Kevin Morris and the Clerk met with Mr Simon Barry, Pembs County Council Street Care Officer, primarily to carry out a site visit and to discuss the way forward regarding trees and branches overhanging roads in the Ambleston Community area. Mr Barry agreed that trees and branches need to be removed between Pencastell and Wallis Lodge, also on the B4329 between Scollock Cross Cottage and Woodstock Cross and between Woodstock Cross and Longstone. The trees on the Wallis Lodge to Woodstock Cemetery road and on the Wallis Lodge to Woodstock Cross road require further attention. Mr Barry then accompanied the team to other problematic highway areas within the community. The road from Lower House, Woodstock to Henne Cross Roads and the road from Cwarre Duon to Gwndwn Gwyn require ditching. There is poor visibility at Parcyllyn Cross Roads when entering the cross roads from Parcyllyn entrance. The shrubs on the Parcyllyn side of the cross roads make it necessary to drive out to the centre of the road to gain adequate visibility towards Wolfscastle. Mr Barry agreed with members of the Community Council that these matters should be brought to the attention of Mr Ian Westley, Director of Housing Transportation and Environment, Pembs County Council. Since the meeting with Mr Barry, extremely heavy rainfall had resulted in further highway problems. Therefore it was agreed to write to Mr Westley regarding the above mentioned problems and to include the following problems. Despite extensive drainage work carried out recently near the entrance to Henne Fawr, two large areas of flooding occurred recently between the entrance to Henne Fawr and the entrance to Stoney Hook. The drainage pipes at Cwarre Duon Cross Roads could not take the volume of rain water and this coupled with blocked ditches on the Cwarre Duon to Ambleston Cross Roads road, caused extensive flooding which resulted in two vehicles being damaged and had to be transported from the area. Excess water at Cwarre Duon Cross Roads has resulted in the road surface breaking up. The road from the entrance to Penlan to Mount Pleasant Corner became flooded again, due to blocked drains and debris from recent mechanical ditching work falling back into the ditches. At least one vehicle was damaged and had to be transported from the area. John Griffiths unblocked the drains in this area and he has produced a detailed drawing of the drains on this road, a copy of the drawing to accompany the letter to Mr Westley. Ditching work is required from Hook Farm to the junction of the Spittal/Puncheston road. The road from Ambleston Village to Ambleston Common requires sweeping. There are blocked drains between the lower entrance to Rinaston and Glandwr Bridge, between Woodstock Cross and Longstone, between Brynteg, Ambleston and Hook Farm. There is a blocked drain between Wallis Lodge and Pencastell, opposite the oak tree. The jet cleaner was in the area during last week but was probably unable to carry out any work on this drain. A spring has appeared in the middle of the carriageway on the B4329 near Trellys, Woodstock.
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Also a large volume of water crosses the carriageway of the B4329 just to the south of Woodstock Cross. There are numerous potholes on the Garn, Wallis to Ambleston Cross Roads road, near to the cross roads, and on the Ambleston Cross Roads to Cwarre Duon Cross Roads road, again near to Ambleston Cross Roads. There is a large pothole between the entrance to New House, Tufton and Cwarre Duon Cross Roads, near to the entrance lane to New House. There are numerous potholes opposite Wallis Lodge on the road junction. There is a large pothole at the entrance to Henne Fach on the Lower House, Woodstock to Henne Cross Roads road. There are two faulty street lamps in Woodstock. The potholes and faulty street lamps are to be reported via the Service Line. Bryn Vaughan agreed to use his mini digger to enable surface water to enter a ditch on the Lower House, Woodstock to Henne Cross Roads road. Councillor Howlett informed the meeting that roads to be surface dressed in 2015 will include the unclassified roads to Wallis Rocks Cottage, to Wallis Mill and from Cwarre Duon to Gwndwn Gwyn.
5. Planning. 
There were no items of planning.
6. Precept 2015/16.
The Clerk informed the meeting that the Community Council has built up substantial cash reserves. Spending so far this year is just over £1,800.00 and is unlikely to change very much during the period January to March 2015. Receipts, including the December 2014 precept, will total over £2,400.00. At the beginning of 2015 there will be over £3,200.00 in the bank accounts. It was proposed by John Griffiths, seconded by Alun Vaughan and agreed to precept £1,800.00.
7. Correspondence.
(a) Information regarding changes to waste and recycling collections over Christmas and the New Year. Posters to be placed in the Notice Boards.
(b) Information received from Pembs County Council regarding a driver refresher course aimed at the 65+ age group.
(c) Information regarding a meeting to discuss coping with extremes of weather at County Hall on 27th November 5.30 to 8.30 p m.
(d) It was agreed not to give financial support to the following:-


(i) The National Eisteddfod 2015.


(ii) The Urdd National Eisteddfod 2015.


(iii) Llangollen International Eisteddfod 2015.


(iv) Bopath Children’s Therapy Centre Wales.

(e) Clerks and Councils Direct to be circulated.

8. Any Other Business.
There were no items for Any Other Business.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.05 p m and she wished everyone a Happy Christmas and a Prosperous New Year.
Date of the Next Meeting – Monday 26th January 2015 at 7.30 p m.
